26" February 2021

Dear Year 11 and 13 Parents/Carers and Students

As you will be aware, Ofqual released information yesterday following their consultation
about how GCSE, A level and Vocational (BTEC and Applied) qualifications will be
determined this summer.

Please see below for an overview of the details we know so far:

Details are very much emerging and there are still a number of unknowns. What we do know
is that students will need to have completed all assessments by May half term to enable us
to meet the exam board deadline for submission of final grades by 18th June. In order to
ensure we do our best for the students, we now need time to put considerable planning and
training in place. We are also working with other schools to ensure parity, where possible,
across the County. We will write to you again by March 26™ with further details of the
programme of summer internal assessment.

In the meantime, students should continue to complete assessed work as best they can.
The rescheduled Year 13 mocks will give students invaluable practice ahead of the summer
assessments, as well as very importantly, enough to time to improve based on teacher
feedback, as Year 11 had before Christmas. Both Year 11 and 13 students will be given
plenty of opportunities through ongoing assessment in class to show what they can do and
teacher feedback will help them improve prior to final summer assessments.

We do not underestimate the pressure students may feel under in the coming months, but
teachers understand that students can have ‘blip’ assessment results and also know the
significant progress many students can make over the last couple of months.



If your son/daughter is struggling, please don’t hesitate to contact his/her form tutor or Head
of Year for reassurance. The following resource also provides practical, supportive advice
for parents: https://get.elevatecoaching.info/uk/register.

We are sorry that we cannot give you more information at this stage and we hope you
understand the reasons for this are beyond our control. Please rest assured we are working
hard to ensure the best for our young people.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Jones Ms Mclver
Deputy Headteacher Head of Sixth Form


https://get.elevatecoaching.info/uk/register

